SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

November 11, 2012
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Brian Walton, Jeff Grundey, Denise Lutz, Luann Todd, Dave Slovina, Tim Giardina, Staci Dowdell, Paul Johnson, Janet Wermuth 
The meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm at Dairy Queen
Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:


-Still trying to schedule a follow up meeting with the athletic dept re the program,


Field usage, etc 

Approval of prior minutes:


-Change Michelson to guest on attendance

-Janet motioned to approve minutes 



-Denise second the motion



-all yea’s

Vice President Report:  George not present, Tim gave report


-Tim made a recommendation to offer Milan Vygas and Paul Matune assistant boys position at North

-Paul motioned

-Brian second

-all yea’s

Treasurers Report:  Janet Wermuth  


-IRS responded to our questions and suggested language for us to use for our


Articles of Incorporation.  We will be doing expedited forms for the state and IRS


-We are mailing our amended articles of incorporation to the State of Ohio



-Janet made a motion to mail amended article to Ohio


-Jeff second the motion


-all yea’s


-Tim motioned that once approved, we file our state sales tax exempt form and Kroger rewards paperwork immediately


-Brian second the motion


-all yea’s


-no major expenses have been paid since last board meeting.  Central boys 


Uniforms will be paid Friday.  Waiting for helmet invoice.  Waiting for a 


Couple of OSU checks.

Membership: Paul Johnson


-Paul asked that all registration forms be given to him as they are turned in to 


Team directors, team moms, etc so that he can enter them in the data base.


-The multi player fees will remain the same this year.


-A brief discussion took place regarding using an online pay system.  Jeff 


Suggested a possible “surcharge” to cover any fees that we may incur by using


An online pay system.


-Paul also spoke to Bolinger regarding updated insurance certificates.

Publicity: Denise Lutz

-email distribution list needs to be updated.  Remove outdated emails as well as

Non player / family email addresses.

-send emails as blind copy so that others can  not use the email addresses for 

Personal use.

-prior meeting minutes are not to be posted until approved.

Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 


-1 more OSU game to staff, still need volunteers.

-Still working with BSN regarding spirit wear


-Staci will review sponsorship levels to present to the board

Equipment: Dave Slovina 


-Central boys uniforms have been ordered.


-23 helmets for Central and 23 North have been sent for reconditioning


-we can add additional helmets later if we want / need to


-getting a quote for sideline rain coats


-working on a quote for coaches jackets


-Dave will have some examples with logos


-working on a quote for pinnies


-pricing lacrosse balls


-will be purchasing field paint after the first of the year

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-Discussed the indoor training at Easton.  The cost is $190 for approx. 42 hours, 


The previous indoor league that was used cost $180 for approx. 16 hours.  It is 


Not PLA affiliated nor are our coaches “coaching”.  Just some info.


-off season field maintenance was asked/discussed.  No follow up per Tim.  If we want to do something we can.


-There was rumor that Central would be being resodded.  If that is the case, we should be able to play all games this year in Tiger Stadium. 


-Central vs North game is set

North Boys: Jeff Grundy


-North coaches are approved by PLA, Dan and Jeff has met with Molly but not the coaches. Still waiting PLSD board approval.


-there is still some concern over a practice location this spring.


-conditioning started last week.

North Girls:  Dan not present, Tim gave report


-trainer has been set up for the back up when no other events are taking


Place. ($20 per hour)


-still looking for N. Girls Assistants


-starting conditioning Monday 11/12/12

Central Girls:  Luann Todd 


-submitted  to have Central girls assistant coach approved



-Tim motioned to approve Tera McIntosh for Central girls



-Jeff second



-all yea’s


-started conditioning last week


-there are several girls not returning this year.  No seniors at this point.  There


Have been a few new girls to conditioning.

New Business:  


-Will be putting together information meetings for the boys and girls to get 


Information about the various club / travel teams in the area

Old Business: none

Meeting adjourned at 8:17

-Paul motioned to adjourn

-Tim second 

-all yeas

